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Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire #23, PO Box 176, Veradale, WA  99037  |  509-994-4924  | www.earlyfordv8ie.org 

JULY 
2019

"Coming together is a beginning, staying together is 
progress, and working together is success.” 

–Henry Ford

Dear V8ers, 

Thank you for the good turn out for the July meetings. Also, for 
all o you that singed up to work at the swap meet. Your hard 

work is what makes this such a great club.  

John Clark did an excellent job on the Fairfield Parade and dinner. We 
had thirteen cars and Chuck McVey’s pickup with the banner for Dale Halverson; 

News from 

President  
B.J. 

Glander 

it was very impressive. I think we all had a good 
time. I really like to help a small town like Fairfield.  

We had three old cars meet at the Otis Grill for 
“Drive Your Old Ford Day.” I hope we can make a 
bigger deal out of this next year. We went to Post 
Falls and then for ice cream. It was a nice easy day.  

By the time this newsletter comes out, the swap 
meet will be a thing of the past. I’m sure it will be a 
great success! 

I’m looking forward to the next meeting and 
campout at the Pend Orielle River. If you 
haven’t signed up yet, please call me so that I 
can have an accurate count (208)946-6085.  

Keep up your good spirits and lets have a lot 
more fun to come.  

Til next time, keep those cars on the road.  

Your Pres,  
B.J. Glande 

Boundary Dam Tour: Saturday, July 27th

• Spokane area members will meet at the Spokane Valley Fred 
Meyer at Sullivan & Sprague at 8:00 AM for an 8:30 AM start.

• Since we are going north, members from Idaho and the Spokane 
north end can meet at Cusick on WA SR20 at the Panther Pit 
Stop (Conoco Station) by 10:00 AM.

• Or you can meet Butch Glander in Rathdrum at the intersection 
of Hwy’s 41 & 53 for a 9:00 AM start from there. Call Butch at 
(208) 659-3040.

• The Boundary Dam tour starts at 12:00 noon, however we need 
to be there early to sign in. EVERYONE WILL NEED PHOTO ID 
FOR THE DAM TOUR.

• After the dam tour we will head to Beaver Lodge on beautiful 
Lake Gillette for a late lunch stop between 2:00 and 3:00 PM.

• Since it will be a late lunch it is recommended to bring some 
snacks or you can pick them up at the Panther Pit Stop in Cusick.

• The total round trip is approximately 250 miles and 10 hours. Gas 
stops will be planned.

• Please call Chris Hughes to confirm. (509) 844-3829.

JULY 27  
Boundary Dam Tour

AUGUST 2-4 
Campout

AUGUST 4 
Regular Meeting  
@ Pend Orielle River

AUGUST 8 
BOD Meeting  
7:00 PM 
B.J. Glander’s Home

SEPTEMBER 8  
Regular Meeting 

OCTOBER 6  
Regular Meeting 

NOVEMBER 3  
Regular Meeting 

DECEMBER 7  
Christmas Party 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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EARLY	FORD	V-8	REGIONAL	GROUP	#23	

GENERAL	MEETING	MINUTES,	JULY	7,	2019
Meeting	was	brought	to	order	by	President,	B.J.	Glander	
at	5:05	at	the	Senior	Center	in	Post	Falls,	Idaho.		The	Pledge	
of	Allegiance	was	led	by	President,	B.J.	Glander.	
Of3icers	in	attendance:		B.J.	Glander,	president;	Chris	
Hughes,	vice	president;	Dawn	Voelker,	secretary;	Jackie	
Feldmiller,	treasurer.	
Guests:		Fran	Sheeley,	sister	of	Melvin	Fitzpatrick;	Steve	
Benekas,	son-in-law	of	Chuck	Schwartzenberger;	Mark	
Bryant,	friend	of	Loree	Adams.	
Minutes	from	the	June	2,	2019:		A	motion	to	accept	the	
minutes	was	made	by	Gail	Whitman	and	seconded	by	
Chuck	Schwartzenberger.		Motion	passed.	
Secretary’s	Report:		Dawn	Voelker	–	No	report.	
Treasurer’s	Report:		Given	by	Treasurer	Jackie	Feldmiller.			
The	Rirst	six	month	Rinancial	report	and	transaction	report	
are	available	to	look	at	after	the	meeting.		A	motion	to	
accept	the	report	was	made	by	Lynne	Lang	and	seconded	
by	Judy	Little.		Motion	passed.	
COMMITTEES:			
Vice	President’s	Report:		Chris	Hughes	reported	on	many	
of	the	upcoming	car	events.	
Chris	thanked	John	Clark	for	organizing	the	FairRield	Flag	
Day	Parade.		There	were	13	members’	cars	that	attended	
and	took	part	in	the	parade.		Afterwards,	everyone	enjoyed	
a	wonderful	fried	chicken	lunch	in	Tekoa.		The	car	drawing	
was	done	at	tonight’s	meeting,	with	Mack	Cain	getting	his	
name	drawn.	
The	National	Drive	Your	Ford	V8	Day	was	June	15th.		Eight	
members	drove	their	cars	to	the	Otis	Grill	in	Otis	Orchards,	
Washington	for	lunch	and	then	they	took	a	drive	to	the	Post	
Falls	Dam	to	see	the	falls.	
June	22,	2019	was	the	Dukes	and	Friends	picnic	at	Sontag	
Park	in	Nine	Mile	Falls,	Washington.		This	was	a	car	show,	
no	shine.		About	175	cars	attended	for	a	good	time.	
The	INCCC	Scholarship	Car	Show	will	be	July	18th.		This	is	a	
fun	car	show	in	the	evening,	lasting	only	a	few	hours.		The	
Vintage	Thunderbirds	of	America	will	be	holding	their	
meeting	in	Spokane	and	will	have	some	of	their	cars	in	the	
show	on	Thursday	night.		Chuck	Little	will	be	organizing	
our	club	for	this	event.		Members	can	meet	at	the	Gonzaga	
University	baseball	Rield	parking	lot	at	5:00	p.m.	and	we	
will	leave	at	5:20	p.m.	for	the	car	show	in	Spokane.		The	
cost	is	$10	per	car	and	the	Duke’s	Car	Club	will	also	be	
meeting	there.			
The	Central	National	Meet	in	Auburn,	Indiana	is	August	24	
–	27.		The	Ford	Foundation	Museum	is	also	there.			
July	27,	2019	we	will	do	a	car	tour	to	Box	Canyon	Dam	in	
Metaline	Falls.		This	will	include	a	tour	of	the	dam.		We	will	
leave	at	8:00	a.m.	from	a	location	to	be	determined	on	the	
north	side	of	Spokane.		Gardner	Caves	was	also	mentioned	
as	a	second	stop	if	there	is	time.		Another	member	stated	
that	we	would	have	to	call	ahead	to	reserve	a	guided	tour,	
otherwise	it	would	be	unavailable	from	a	locked	fence.		
Jackie	Feldmiller	also	mentioned	another	possible	stop	of	

the	Sweet	River	Falls	if	time	prevails.		Lunch	will	not	be	
served	until	3:00	p.m.,	so	members	should	bring	a	snack.		
Chris	thanked	Butch	Glander	and	Chuck	McVey	for	setting	
up	this	tour.	
September	14,	2019	is	the	H.A.S.S.I.E.	Pre-1987	All	Original	
Car	Show	at	Mirabeau	Point	Park.		This	is	a	wonderful	car	
show	and	Chris	would	like	to	see	more	members	and	their	
cars	at	this	show.	
October	12,	2019	is	the	Fall	Tour	and	Poker	Run.			
Chris	thanked	Becky	Swenson	for	doing	a	great	job	of	
highlighting	the	tours	in	our	newsletters	and	on	the	web	
site.	
Gail	Whitman	reported	that	there	were	sign-up	sheets	on	
the	table	for	the	August	4th	campout	meeting.		If	you	are	
planning	to	attend,	please	sign	up	so	that	food	can	be	
organized.			
Badges:		See	Ken	Nordquist	if	you	need	a	badge.	
Charitable	Giving:		Carolyn	Fries	–	The	Charity	Committee	
will	meet	after	tonight’s	meeting	to	look	at	options	for	
giving.	
Sunshine:		Brigitte	Leidel	–	Cards	were	sent	to	Larry	
Skidmore,	Dale	Furnish,	Bill	Schweiter	and	Jackie	Hughes.	
Christmas	Party:		Norma	Skidmore.		The	Christmas	party	
is	December	7,	2019.		There	will	be	an	“ugly	sweater”	
contest,	so	start	looking	for	that	ugly	sweater.	
Club	Sales:		Gail	Whitman	and	Bobbi	Welch.		No	report.	
Golden	Membership:		Jackie	Feldmiller	and	JoAnn	Davis.		
No	report.	
INCCC	Report:			Bill	Schweiter	thanked	everyone	for	the	
cards	he	has	received.		He	really	appreciated	it.		The	report	
was	given	by	Karen	Schweiter.		The	Show	No	Shine	will	be	
on	Saturday,	February	29,	2020	at	the	Mirabeau	Hotel.		The	
theme	will	be	“Night	at	the	Drags.”		Each	club	should	
consider	nominations	for	the	Man	of	the	Year,	Woman	of	
the	Year,	Couple	of	the	Year,	Business	of	the	Year	and	
Newsletter	of	the	Year.		The	committee	for	the	Downtown	
Car	Show	and	RenCorp	had	a	meeting	to	discuss	the	details	
of	the	car	show	on	July	18,	2019.		There	will	be	16	
scholarships	given	for	$1500	each.			
Newsletter:		Becky	Swenson	–	Not	Present.		B.J.	Glander	
said	to	send	any	articles	for	the	newsletter	to	Becky.	
Nominating:			Judy	Little	–	No	report.	
Property	Accountability:		Jackie	Feldmiller	–	No	report.	
Roster:		Gary	Davis	–	No	report.	
Ladies	Luncheon:		Vonnie	Satchwell	–	There	will	be	no	
luncheon	this	month	since	there	is	so	much	going	on.	
Bereavement:		Judy	Little	–	Judy	thanked	everyone	who	
made	a	salad	for	Dale’s	Celebration	of	Life.		There	were	22	
salads	donated	for	the	celebration.	
Legal:		Harvey	Dunham	–	No	report.	

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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Swap	Meet:			
Bob	Long	will	meet	with	the	Rire	department	this	week	and	
pick	up	the	keys.		Things	are	going	good.		We	have	had	a	
few	unexpected	things	happen	including	Mitch	Silver	not	
bringing	his	auction	this	year	and	Dale	Furnish	being	
unable	to	help	this	year.		Dale	helped	with	vendor	move-in.		
Wayne	Shawgo	will	be	able	to	help	with	this	in	the	
morning.		Bob	had	layouts	of	the	fairgrounds	laminated	
with	emergency	contact	numbers	in	red	on	the	back,	as	
well	as	committee	head	members’	numbers.		It	is	
important	that	if	you	come	across	an	accident	or	someone	
injured,	that	you	call	the	emergency	contact	and	let	them	
help	them.		They	are	trained	on	what	to	do.		These	
laminated	sheets	will	be	at	each	station	and	in	the	carts.		
We	are	still	in	need	of	a	few	volunteers	at	the	purple	gate.		
Sales	are	down	about	$1000	from	this	time	last	year.		Bob	
has	gotten	all	of	the	supplies	for	set-up	on	Thursday.		Bob	
thanked	everyone	for	their	help	and	told	everyone	to	have	
fun.	
We	will	have	the	picnic	again	at	Larry	and	Norma	
Skidmore’s	home	on	Sunday,	the	last	day	of	the	swap	meet.		
Come	around	3	p.m.	and	we	will	eat	at	4	p.m.	
Chuck	Little	is	in	charge	of	advertising.		Advertising	has	
been	placed	in	the	Spokane	Exchange	and	the	Nickel	Nik.	
Doug	Asay	and	Chuck	Little	are	in	charge	of	set-up	and	ask	
that	you	come	at	7	a.m.	for	set-up.	
Kelly	Pemble	needs	a	few	more	volunteers	to	help	her	with	
the	refreshment	cart.		Bob	Long	and	Ken	Dickson	will	help	
with	picking	up	the	drinks	at	Costco.		The	carts	will	be	
delivered	on	Wednesday.		JoAnn	Davis	has	two	coffee	pots	
and	Kelly	asked	that	she	get	them	by	Wednesday.	
Larry	and	Caren	Easterly	reported	that	they	are	good	to	go.		
The	trophies	are	ready	and	the	tent	and	tables	have	been	
ordered.			If	you	would	like	to	help	Caren	put	the	goody	

bags	together,	meet	on	Thursday,	after	set-up,	behind	the	
kitchen.	
Norma	Skidmore	reported	that	we	have	one	vendor	from	
Canada.		She	has	made	up	Notebooks	for	each	gate	with	the	
workers	working	that	gate	at	what	time	and	the	duties	
involved	for	that	gate.		She	reminded	workers	working	the	
purple	gate	admissions	to	staple	the	checks	to	the	
application	and	if	they	paid	with	cash,	to	write	“cash”	on	
their	application.	
Renee	Shawgo	reminded	her	workers	that	the	start	times	
are	an	hour	earlier	than	last	year.		She	has	bought	large	
calculators	and	made	cheat	sheets	to	help.	
OLD	BUSINESS:		None	
NEW	BUSINESS:			
John	Clarizio	brought	a	Vintage	Truck	magazine	which	was	
showcasing	his	Woodie	in	their	current	edition.		
B.J.	Glander	reminded	members	to	allow	parking	in	front	
for	the	old	cars	so	they	can	be	parked	together.	
Drawings:	
					*	Old	Car	Drawing:		Wally	Graham	
					*	Membership	Drawing:		Dan	Janssen	
The	next	general	meeting	is	August	4,	2019	at	the	Pend	
Oreille	River.		
The	next	Board	of	Directors	meeting	is	August	8,	2019	at	
7:00	p.m.	at	the	home	of	B.J.	Glander.	
Motion	to	Adjourn	was	made	by	Wally	Graham	and	
seconded	by	Caren	Easterly.		Motion	passed	and	the	
meeting	was	adjourned.	
Respectfully	submitted,  
Dawn	Voelker,	Secretary 
Early	Ford	V8	Club	#23	
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REGULAR	MINUTES	CONTINUED	FROM	PAGE	2…

Carolyn Fries presenting a check for $504  
to Donna at the Rathdrum Food Bank

CHARITABLE GIVING    

The generosity of the folks who 
contributed to our food bank fund at the 
swap meet on Sunday enabled our club 
to give $504 to the Rathdrum Food 
Bank in Rathdrum, Idaho.   This small 
food bank is grateful to receive these 
funds.  Thank you to all who helped.


Hello to all, 

First of all, thank you for your thoughts, prayers, cards and flowers. 

Happy my back surgery is over with.  Big hole in my left side and a nice 
slice up my lower back.  Doctor said these type of surgeries are rated 1 thru 
5, 5 being the toughest.  Mine was a level 5.  Fused L4 and L5 with a cage 
and four screws.  Incision areas are very sore but pains in my back, leg, 
foot and ankle are gone and I can walk standing straight up.  Well, sort of.  
Sciatic nerve seems to be happy now.  Using a back brace and have a 
walker for security, if needed.  Had to stay 
three days in the hospital because of the 
level 5 issues.  Good to be home.  I will 
have to go very slow and easy for a couple 
of months.  No twisting, bending, or lifting.  
Real trick getting in and out of bed.  Doctor 
said the glue is not cured and "dry" so no 
twisting.  He said he used Gorilla Glue.  The 
type that foams up.... 

Take care and have a good summer. 

Thank you again, 
Dale 

A MESSAGE FROM DALE FURNISH

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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•July	27th:	Boundary	Dam	Tour	(see	page	1	for	details)	
•August	2nd-4th:	Club	Campout	at	Pend	Orielle	River	(see	above)	
•August	24th-27th:	The	Central	National	Meet	in	Auburn,	Indiana.		
You	will	be	able	to	tour	the	Ford	Rotunda	which	is	part	of	the	Early	
Ford	V-8	Museum	and	is	Rilled	with	eighteen	1936	Fords,	including	
the	1936	Stainless	Steel	Ford	Sedan.	
•October	12th:	B.J.	Glander	is	planning	the	Fall	Tour	and	Poker	Run.	
•December	7th:	V8	Club	Christmas	Party	at	the	Mirabeau	Park	Hotel	
and	Convention	Center.	There	will	be	an	ugly	sweater	contest.	For	
more	information,	contact	Norma	Skidmore.

For more information 
on any upcoming 

events contact Chris 
Hughes (509) 844-3829

Upcoming Events

1960 GMC 1/2 ton Flatbed truck - 305 ci 
V6 engine, 4 speed Manual transmission, 
AM/FM radio, custom wood deck, flat bed 
8' x 6'9".  One ton rear springs, chrome 
wheels, new master cylinder, rebuilt clutch, 
custom paint, Michelin radial tires. Vin:  
1002CN8645.  $13,500. OBO.

Call Don Fries for more info:  
509-466-0203	or	509-435-2289


FOR SALE             WANTED AND/OR

Early Ford V8 Times Collection
Issues are 1969 – present. $50 for entire collection. 

Contact Barry Brown at 509-235-8516 for more information. 

The Glanders will again be hosting our annual campout 
August 2-4 at their daughter's cabin (the Lewis') on 
the beautiful Pend Oreille River. Sunday, August 4th 
will be our club picnic starting at 1:00 p.m., with the 
meeting to follow at 2:00 p.m. The club will provide 
main dish, plates and utensils. Please bring the 
following to share:  (A-J, SALAD) (K-Z, DESSERT). 
Don’t forget to bring your own lawn chairs and please 
take home all your leftover food home. 

The address is 7282 LeClerc Road, Usk, Washginton. 
Directions are as follows: Go through Newport 
toward Priest River. Take a left at the end of the 
bridge. Go about 10 miles. There will be a large green 
A-frame on the right, up on a hill. A sign with “Lewis” 
will be at the driveway.  

It’s a beautiful drive getting to the Lewis’. Make it 
even more fun by driving your Early Ford V8. 

For other accommodations or more information, 
please cal Butch or B.J. Glander at 509-447-4829 or 
208-659-3040.

ANNUAL Campout ,  P ICNIC  & 
MEETING:  August 2-4 The Lewis’ 

7282 LeClerc Road 
Located between  

Newport & Usk along the  
Pend Orielle River

A BIG THANK YOU to BOB LONG for chairing 

the 2019 Swap Meet! We couldn’t have done 
it without you. It takes a lot of time and 

organization to pull this off every year. 

Another big thank you to all those who 
helped with advertising, managing vendors, 

set up, gate duties, taxis, the drink cart, 
trouble shooting, managing money and the 

list goes on and on. To run the swap 

meet successfully takes 
a great leader and a 

lot of people 
willing to 

give freely 

of their time! 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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Pictures submitted by Jackie Feldmiller
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The	meeting	was	brought	to	order	by	President,	B.J.	
Glander	at	7:00	p.m.	at	the	Senior	Center	in	Post	Falls,	
Idaho.	

Board	of	Directors	in	attendance:		B.J.	Glander,	Dawn	
Voelker,	Chris	Hughes,	John	Clarizio,	Don	Leidel,	Dale	
Furnish,	Annette	Long,	Bob	Long,		Norma	Skidmore,	John	
Ellersick	and	Gail	Whitman.	

Absent:		Jackie	Feldmiller.	

Active	members	in	attendance:		Larry	Easterly,	Caren	
Easterly,	Butch	Glander,	Dan	Janssen,		Kitty	Janssen,	Patsy	
Furnish,	Chuck	Little,		Judy	Little,	Renee	Shawgo,	Wayne	
Shawgo,	Mack	Cain,	Gregory	Hicks,	Sue	Hicks	and	Shirley	
Adams.	

Motion	to	approve	the	Board	of	Directors	minutes	
from	March	21,	2019	was	made	by	Gail	Whitman	and	
seconded	by	Norma	Skidmore.		Motion	passed.	

Treasurer’s	Report:		Jackie	Feldmiller	was	absent.	

Committee	Reports:	

Tours:		Chris	Hughes.		No	report.	

John	Clarizio	reported	on	the	Duke’s	and	Friends	Picnic	
this	Saturday	at	Sontag	Park	in	Nine	Mile	Falls,	
Washington.		Come	at	11	a.m.	and	bring	your	chairs.		
There	will	be	music,	games	for	the	kids	and	food.	

Swap	Meet:		Bob	Long.		The	sign-up	sheets	have	been	
sent	to	the	Model-A	Club	and	they	have	agreed	to	work	34	
of	the	open	spots.		Bob	will	contact	the	Model-T	Club	this	
week	to	see	if	they	could	pick	some	more	of	the	open	
spots.		We	still	have	spots	open	to	work	and	all	members	
are	encouraged	to	do	their	part	in	volunteering	their	time	
to	this	club	event.		The	north	gate	has	been	crossed	off	
with	volunteers.		We	will	be	letting	the	vendors	come	in	
that	gate	on	Thursday.		Dale	Furnish	said	that	we	should	
lock	the	gate	to	prevent	people	from	coming	in	that	gate	
and	not	paying.		Shirley	Adams	said	that	when	the	
vendors	come	in	that	gate,	they	may	want	to	go	back	out	
that	gate	and	won’t	be	able	to	if	it	is	locked.		The	inRlux	of	
vendors	is	not	all	at	once,	so	it	was	agreed	that	we	would	
lock	the	gate.		Vendors	will	be	able	to	come	on	Thursday	
from	noon	till	8:00	p.m.	to	set	up.		Bob	will	have	a	book	of	
responsibilities	geared	to	that	gate	at	each	gate.		There	
will	also	be	a	laminated	sheet	detailing	the	fairgrounds	
with	a	list	of	contacts	for	emergencies,	security	and	club	
swap	meet	heads.		There	will	be	more	radios	at	each	gate	
and	on	the	golf	carts.		There	were	two	people	injured	last	
year	and	it	is	important	for	us	to	know	what	to	do.		All	
emergencies	should	be	handled	by	the	security	personnel	
at	the	fairgrounds	since	they	are	trained	and	know	what	
to	do	in	an	emergency.			

Chuck	Little	has	made	up	a	Rlyer	to	be	printed	in	the	
Inlander	and	the	Exchange.		They	will	run	two	full	page	

ads	and	four	half	page	ads.		This	will	use	up	all	of	our	
money	allotted	for	advertising	and	we	will	not	run	a	
television	ad.		Chuck	noted	that	the	new	policy	at	the	
fairgrounds	of	parking	fees	at	all	of	the	lots	will	not	apply	
to	us	since	that	fee	was	already	built	into	our	contract.		
Doug	has	moved	to	Colfax,	but	he	will	be	here	on	the	
Thursday	of	set	up.			

Renee	Shawgo	has	several	new	cashiers	this	year.		Tickets	
will	be	$8	for	adults	and	children	11	&	under	will	be	free.		
She	has	bought	calculators	and	made	price	charts	for	each	
cashier	to	use.		Gail	Whitman	asked	if	vets	would	be	able	
to	get	a	discount	if	they	came	in	their	uniform.		Annette	
Long	stated	that	the	Board	had	brought	this	up	at	an	
earlier	meeting	and	voted	no	on	the	discount.		Someone	
asked	if	we	would	be	accepting	$100	bills	and	Renee	said	
yes.		Each	cashier	booth	will	have	the	laminated	sheet	
listing	all	of	the	contacts	and	fairground	map.	

Norma	Skidmore	said	that	all	vendor	spaces	were	sold	by	
date	and	if	some	vendors	are	upset	with	where	their	
space	is,	they	need	to	look	at	when	they	purchased	it.		
Norma	needs	all	schedules	at	the	July	meeting.			

Dale	Furnish	will	help	Kelli	Pemble	with	getting	the	
drinks	and	ice	from	Costco,	but	won’t	be	able	to	lift	
anything	heavy.		Chris	Hughes	has	some	soda	left	from	the	
tours	that	can	be	used	also.		Kelli	will	get	the	donuts.	

Larry	Easterly	needs	three	more	volunteers	for	the	Show	
and	Shine.		One	for	9:00	a.m.	on	Saturday	to	take	money.		
One	at	6:00	a.m.	and	one	at	9:30	a.m.	to	park	cars.	

Caren	Easterly	is	good	on	volunteers	for	the	Show	and	
Shine	registration.		She	has	the	trophies	and	dash	plaques.	

Larry	Skidmore	needs	more	taxi	drivers.		It	was	requested	
that	when	a	taxi	driver	is	requested,	the	taxi	driver	
respond	on	the	radio	that	they	are	on	their	way	so	all	of	
the	taxi	drivers	don’t	show	up.		Anyone	driving	a	golf	cart	
is	encouraged	to	help	drive	anyone	in	need	of	a	ride.		We	
are	there	to	help	people.		Gail	Whitman	will	be	available	to	
cart	workers	to	their	posts.	

Spokane	Valley	Partners	will	deliver	the	barrels	for	the	
food	drive	on	Sunday	and	pick	them	up.		Last	year	we	had	
about	800	lbs.	of	food	donated.		Gail	Whitman	suggested	
that	when	telling	people	about	the	food	drive	on	Sunday	
to	say	“bring	non-perishable	food	items”	instead	of	“a	can	
of	food.”		The	charity	receiving	the	money	donated	will	be	
decided	by	the	charity	committee.	

Mack	Cain	said	that	the	members	working	the	gates	need	
to	know	their	responsibilities.		Last	year	he	observed	
members	chatting	with	their	backs	turned	as	people	
walked	in,	not	knowing	if	they	paid	or	not.		Bob	Long	said	
that	he	will	stress	the	duties	at	the	July	meeting.			

The	table	at	the	south	gate	should	have	a	sign	on	it	saying	
“admission”.			

EARLY	FORD	V-8	REGIONAL	GROUP	#23 
BOARD	OF	DIRECTORS	MINUTES,	JUNE	20,	2019
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All	club	members	should	wear	their	badges	while	
working	the	swap	meet.		If	you	have	an	orange	shirt,	wear	
it	on	Saturday.			

Anyone	who	works	the	swap	meet	is	welcome	to	come	to	
the	picnic	on	Sunday,	the	last	day	of	the	swap	meet.		That	
includes	the	Model	T’s	and	the	Model	A’s.			

Old	Business:		None	

New	Business:		B.J.	Glander	received	a	certiRicate	from	
the	National	Early	Ford	V8	Club	in	honor	of	our	50th	

anniversary.		Do	we	want	to	celebrate	this	honor	at	our	
Christmas	Party?			

The	Next	Board	of	Directors	meeting	will	be	in	August.		
At	that	time,	the	swap	meet	will	be	evaluated	as	to	
participation	and	where	to	go	with	it	next.			

A	motion	to	adjourn	the	meeting	was	made	by	Kitty	
Janssen	and	seconded	by	Wayne	Shawgo.		Motion	passed.	

Respectfully	submitted,  
Dawn	Voelker,	Secretary 
Early	Ford	V8	Club	#23	

BOD	MINUTES	CONTINUED	FROM	PAGE	6…

Dale had a lot of  friends. Not only the Early Ford V/8 
members, but friends from childhood to his adult life. He 
was well received for those who spoke of  him. 

There were over 20 old cars and over two hundred people–
both family and friends. 

Judy Little asked for salads and got more than enough. 
Many meat and cheese trays too. Let me just say that 
members stepped up when ask to bring stuff  for the buffet. 

As for old cars, we had both Early Ford V/8 Club cars and 
Dukes Club cars. A few cars that didn't belong to any club 
at all.   

Let me just say, that it was a great way to say goodbye to a 
wonderful father, grandfather, and friend. To know that he 
was liked and loved by so many people, one couldn’t ask 
for much more. 

Pictures are some of  the cars in in attendance, including 
Dales ’33 Tudor and Bob’s three wheeler. The rest of  the 
cars are in the front rows, both sides of  the driveway. 

Dale Halverson’s Memorial  
By Chuck McVey

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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If your contact information 
has changed, please  call 

Gary Davis at 
509-220-9817  
or email him at 

earlyfordv8r@msn.com

We Need Your Help 
We are in need of photos and articles for the Voice of the 
V8 newsletter and our web page. When you attend a V8 
event or outing, please take your camera or phone along 
and email some photos to earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com. 
Writing up a little blurb to go with the photos would be a 
wonderful bonus. Thank you for any and all contributions.

Radio Repair
0-60 in record time, subject to 

availability of critical parts.  
Please contact  

Jerry Teft @ 208-772-4693

Early Ford V8 National Club

LIKE US ON 
FACEBOOK 
Connect with 

local V8ers and 
others around 

the world!   

The National V8 Club requires that every member 
of a Regional Group be a member of the 
National Early Ford V8 Club as well. 
Memberships are $38.00 (Joint – husband and 
wife), $ 35.00 (Individual), both receive the V-8 
TIMES as well a roster. You can also join for 

$15.00 (Individual) but only receive a roster or $ 
5.00 (Individual) – no magazine or roster. All 

membership options receive a ballot to vote for National 
Directors. Click here to join. 

The Christmas party will be on 
Saturday, December 7th at the 
Mirabeau Hotel. This year, there will 
be an UGLY SWEATER CONTEST. 

Ω

If we do not have your birthday or anniversary printed in the newsletter on any given month, it is 
because you didn’t provide the information on your 2018 membership renewal or application. If you would like 
your name(s) published and did not provide the information on your renewal, please send the date(s) to Gary 
Davis at earlyfordv8r@msn.com.

Wayne Shawgo August 5
Loree Adams August 8
Wes Pemble August 9
Derek Burke August 20

Don Leidel August 25

 AnniversariesBirthdays
Barry & Mary Brown August 3
Glen & Glenda Terry August 8
John & Darleene Boller August 16
Bob & Annette Long August 24
Wayne & Renee Shawgo August 24
Daniel & Cathy Bakken August 29
Don & Judy Orvis August 29

Voice of the V8 Newsletter 
It is wonderful to have articles, pictures, etc. emailed to me for the 
newsletter. I really appreciate all the time and effort put into it. I get a 
lot of daily email and would hate to miss something sent to me, so 
please put in the email subject line “Early Ford V8 Club” or “V8 Club” or 
“Voice of the V8.” Just something to be sure that i will see it amongst 
all the other email I receive. Thanks so much and keep those articles 
and blurbs coming. ~Thank you, Becky :) 

mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com?subject=
https://secure.cornerstonereg.com/efv8/index.asp
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com
https://secure.cornerstonereg.com/efv8/index.asp
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com?subject=
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If life is a journey... 

I want to get there 

in a Ford!

Contac t  Us

   2019 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

B.J. Glander 
208-946-6085 

Chris Hughes 
509- 844-3829 

Dawn Voelker 
509-844-5901 

Jackie Feldmiller 
509-939-1889 

John Clarizio 
(509) 847-9039 

John Ellersick 
(208) 437-0231 

 Dale Furnish 
509-991-5299

Don Leidel 
208-773-6735 

 
Annette Long 
509-951-2716 

Bob Long 
509-710-6498

Norma Skidmore  
509-928-2211

Gail Whitman 
208-765-8459

2019 OFFICERS

President B.J. Glander 208-946-6085

Vice President Chris Hughes 509- 844-3829

Secretary Dawn Voelker 509-844-5901

Treasurer Jackie Feldmiller 509-939-1889 

2019 COMMITTEE HEADS

Badges Ken Nordquist 509-924-4524 

Bereavement Judy Little 509-924-4524 

Charitable Giving Carolyn Fries 509-466-0203

Christmas Party Norma Skidmore   509-951-0666

Club Sales (open) Gail Whitman 
BobbieWelch

208-765-8459 
208-660-0357

Golden Membership Jackie Feldmiller 
JoAnn Davis 

509-922-2357 
208-755-3436

INCCC Representative Bill Schweiter 509-326-2614

Legal Harvey Dunham 509-218-1437

Newsletter/Webmaster Becky Swenson 509-953-6357

Nominating  Judy Little 509-448-0154

Property 
Accountability

Jackie Feldmiller 
JoAnn Davis

509-922-2357

Roster &  
Membership Data

Gary Davis 
Becky Swenson

509-220-9817 
509-953-6357

Sunshine Brigitte Leidel 208-773-6735

Swap Meet Coordinator Bob Long 509-710-6498

Tour Committee Chris Hughes 509- 844-3829

Sunshine Report 
Cards were sent to: 

• Larry Skidmore 
• Dale Furnish 
• Bill Schweiter 
• Jackie Hughes

If you know of someone who needs a card or flowers, please let Brigitte Leidel know. 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


EARLY FORD V8 CLUB
of the Inland Empire

PO Box 176
Veradale, WA 99037

Next Meeting....

The Early Ford V8 Club of America, Inland Empire Chapter #23 is dedicated  
to the restoration and preservation of all Ford Motor Company vehicles, 1932 through 1953

"The gifted man bears his gifts into 
the world, not for his own benefit, but 
for the people among whom he is placed; 
for the gifts are not his, he himself is 
a gift to the community.” ~Henry Ford

Sunday, August 4th 
Picnic at 1:00 p.m. Meeting at 2 :00 p.m.

Post Fa l ls Senior Center  
1215 E Third Avenue , Pos t Fa l ls, ID
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